


Holocaust Memorial Day
University of Sussex,  
Wednesday 7 February 2024

The 2024 theme for Holocaust Memorial Day was 
the ‘Fragility of Freedom.’ 

Opening the event, in the packed Attenborough 
Centre on the University of Sussex campus, Vice 
Chancellor, Professor Sasha Rosneil reminded 
us that it was of utmost importance to remember 
our shared humanity, whatever our different 
backgrounds or identities. 

Her words were met with approbation by the 
audience which included pupils from six schools 
from the Sussex area, the highest ever number of 
schools to attend the university’s HMD.

Ivor Perl – Holocaust survivor, who was born in 
Mako, Hungary, in 1932, gave a presentation along 
with his granddaughter Lia Bratt. A film of his life 
was shown while Lia narrated his experiences. 
At the opening of the film Ivor, said: “...if there is 
one thing to take away from my story, it is that if 
the members of a society allow themselves to be 
brainwashed by hatred, that can only lead to one 





Dealing with fallout 
from October 7, 2023 

The ongoing conflict in Israel and Palestine has 
given rise to fear, anger and anxiety for many 
in the Sussex community, sometimes coupled 
with passionately held and polarised opinions. 
At the same time, there is recognition of the 
need for dialogue. To this end, the University 
organised a community dialogue on the conflict 
on 16 January 2024, with a follow-up for those 
who wished on 18 March. The purpose was to 
come together to share thoughts and feelings 
in a ‘listening and dialogue circle,’ guided by 
our values of collaboration, courage, inclusion, 
integrity, and kindness. 

Dialogue is not ‘discussion’ or ‘debate;’ the 
aim was not to reach agreement or consensus, 
nor decide on courses of action, nor indeed to 
‘campaign.’ Instead, dialogue can offer hope that 
something different is possible and, supported 
by external facilitators, we sought to create a 
space to recognise and insist upon our shared 
humanity and to allow honest sharing and open 
listening to help understand how history and 
experiences shape our own and others’ beliefs, 



From Our Archives: The 1944 ‘Horrors of the German 
Concentration Camp’ Exhibition

Brochure of the ‘War in Wax’ exhibition as found in Mass Observation 
archive, University of Sussex

If you strolled along London’s Oxford Street in February 1944, 
you would likely have encountered the ‘War in Wax’ exhibition 
near Tottenham Court Road Tube Station. Outside the venue, 
a uniformed commissionaire invited in passersby with the 
announcement, ‘Visit the War in Wax Exhibition. See the great 
Allied leaders and the Horrors of the German Concentration 
Camp.’ Indeed, it may be surprising to learn that ‘The Horrors 
of the German Concentration Camp’ was the centerpiece 
of this exhibition. This makes it one of the earliest displays 
of Nazis atrocities open to the general public. Drawing on 
official British government sources, the ‘Horrors of the 
German Concentration Camp’ exhibition was divided into nine 
sections. Each section was meticulously crafted to depict the 
atrocities committed in these camps. 

In early 1944, the Mass Observation Project, whose 
extensive archives are held at our university, dispatched an 
observer to document visitors’ reactions to this exhibition. 
Among the recorded comments was one from a 45-year-old 
woman who said, ‘They (the Germans) don’t seem to have any 
human feeling. It doesn’t seem possible for anybody with a 
spark of decency to do these things. They should exterminate 
the lot this time.’ Two 17-year-old schoolgirls were quoted 
saying, ‘It’s terrible. The Germans are dirty devils. It gives us 
the creeps to see what they do to people. It makes us feel 
funny that such things might have happened here if Hitler 

had had the chance. We should give them a dose of their 
own medicine.’ By mid-1946, Mass Observation recorded 
noticeably different reactions to the same exhibition. One 
male visitor remarked, ‘Shocking, isn’t it? If I’d known what it 
was like, I wouldn’t have come in.’ While this is not the place 
to explore the reasons behind these differing responses, it 
is important to highlight a significant absence. There is no 
specific mention of who the victims of Nazi atrocities were 
either in the exhibition or in Mass Observation reports. 
The victims remained largely faceless, which considering 
our current understanding of the central role of Jewish 
persecution under National Socialism is most striking. 

The omission of Jewish victims reflects a broader trend 
of the time, yet this doesn’t mean that Mass Observation 
overlooked Jewish issues in its broader work. Since its 
establishment in 1937, Mass Observation explored public 
attitudes towards Jews, especially during a period when 



For further information about the Weidenfeld Institute/Centre for 
German-Jewish Studies and joining the Friends please contact:

Diana Franklin, Centre Manager 
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